
  
 

Mt. Mahogany Elementary 
School Community Council Notes 

December 3, 2019 
 

Members present:  Jeff Shirley (Principal Member), Stephanie Glass (SCC Co-Chair), Kelcee 
Schenk (Employee Member), Kate Larsen (SCC Chair), Amanda Paul (Parent Member), Justin 
Gaines (Parent Member), Staci Gaines (Parent Member), Liana Brown (Parent Member) 
 
Members absent: Caroline Shoell (Parent Member), Niels Fugal (District Community Council 
Member 

 
1.   Welcome— Mr. Shirley welcomed the Council members. 

2.   Celebrations—Mr. Shirley mentioned how we had recently been highlighted on KSL for 
our contributions to KSL’s Quarters for Christmas.  Mrs. Schenk talked about recent data 
dives she and her team were able to experience.  Mrs. Glass spoke on the success she is 
having working with struggling readers. 

3.   School Safety Review—Mr. Shirley reviewed the school safety plan with the SCC 
members and all were supportive of the wording and plans located in it.  Safe walking 
routes were reviewed and Mr. Shirley gathered feedback from the members on the need 
for a school safety committee.  The SCC decided that as we are presently constituted, the 
SCC will continue to act as a school safety committee.  Mr. Shirley mentioned that we 
will be having a White Ribbon Internet Safety and Safety Week combined in late January.  
A video will be prepared and shown, as well as an assembly to kick off the week.  
Activities will be provided throughout the week by PTA.  Emergency preparedness will 
be discussed in the video and throughout the week. 

4.   Digital Citizenship Video—Mr. Shirley showed a video from the state on Digital 
Citizenship.  It was determined by the Council that we would have a presenter come from 
Digital Respons-Ability to talk on using the Internet for Good, and Making Safe Choices 
online. 

5.   Upcoming Holiday Celebrations—The Council discussed the upcoming Holiday 
Sing for parents. 



6.   Recent Boundary Adjustment—Mr. Shirley mentioned that our boundaries were 
adjusted slightly in a recent ASD Board meeting, but the adjustment was not enough to 
affect in students currently in our population, only those in neighboring schools. 

7.   Other Community Items for Discussion— No other items were discussed 

8.   Meeting was adjourned at 4:55pm.  The next SCC meeting will be held on 
Tuesday, January 28, 2020 at 3:40pm. 

 


